Important Information for Presenters – Plain Language
You still need to register and pay for the conference if you present a workshop. You do not need to pay if you only present your workshop and then leave. NCIL cannot help anyone pay for their travel costs. 
Most people learn better when you bring handouts to your workshop. If you bring handouts, you must provide handouts in accessible formats. Read more about accessible formats here.

We suggest these accessible formats for your handouts: 

· 2 Braille

· 5 large print (18 point Arial, bold)

· 6 USBs with an audio (mp3) file and plain text (.txt) file

· 1 printed copy with very little formatting

Workshops are one hour and fifteen minutes long. You need to ask for more than one workshop if you need more time. All workshop rooms will be set up with rows of chairs. There will be a table at the front of the room for the presenters. 
Deadlines

You must send us your application by January 23, 2020. 
If your workshop is accepted, you must send us your request for Audio / Visual equipment by Friday, May 29, 2020. Audio / Visual equipment are things like laptops and extra microphones. NCIL will provide a table, two chairs, two microphones, a flipchart and markers. NCIL also provides two projectors and two screens for each workshop. One is for presentations. The other is for Communication Access Realtime Translation (CART) captioning. You only need to ask for Audio / Visual equipment if you need something that is not in this list. 
NCIL’s Annual Conference Subcommittee will review all of the applications. They will pick the workshops they think will be best for the conference. They will pick fairly. They will not choose workshops from NCIL committees over anyone else. Their decisions are final. 
The committee will tell everyone if their workshop was selected by Thursday, February 20, 2020. 
Accommodations for Presenters

If you need any accommodations, please email Angela Ellman at angela@ncil.org. You must ask for accommodations by July 1, 2020. These are accommodations for you during your presentation, like a sign language interpreter or captioning in addition to the ones the audience uses. You may also need accommodations to attend the conference. You can ask for those accommodations when you register for the conference. You only need to email Angela if you need an accommodation while you are presenting your workshop. 
Please contact Angela Ellman at angela@ncil.org if you have any questions. 
